
Criminal Conflict of Interest Referrals to the Department of Justice 

When an executive branch agency becomes aware that an employee may have violated federal law, the agency is required to refer the matter to the 
Department of Justice (DOJ). When that referral involves a criminal conflict of interest statute, the agency must also provide an initial notification to OGE 
when the referral is made and then provide additional disposition information until the matter is resolved.  OGE is reliant on each agency for timely 
notification of referrals and subsequent disposition information.   

    

Table 1 reflects the number of initial referral notifications received by OGE in FY 2020, as of September 30.  

Table 2 reflects the number of potential violations of each criminal conflict of interest statute reported to OGE awaiting final disposition. 

Note: To protect the integrity of any ongoing investigation, the initial notification to OGE does not specify which statute(s) may have been 
violated. That information is reported later. Therefore, the total number of initial referral notifications in Table 1 may not equal the number of 
individual statutory violations in Table 2. 
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Table 1. Criminal Conflict of Interest Referrals 
Reported to OGE in FY20
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Table 2. Potential Criminal Conflict of Interest Violations Referred to 
DOJ Currently Awaiting Final Disposition

18 U.S.C. § 1001 (in connection
with financial disclosure or other
ethics documents only)
18 U.S.C. § 205

18 U.S.C. § 207

18 U.S.C. § 208

18 U.S.C. § 209

5 U.S.C. app. § 501 (outside
earned income)

5 U.S.C. app. § 502 (outside
activities)

Other or not Categorized


